
“Fences” 
An Original Stolen Idea 

 
DRAFT SCRIPT #1 

 
EXT.     DAY     SUNNY 

Opening Shot of a fence. Pans along to reveal a boy tangled in the 
fence. He is unconscious. 
 
Cut to Thomas’ Fence Video for snippets of the song that explain what 
a fence ‘does’. 
 
The Scene reopens to a lab looking place: Green screen most likely. 
 

GUY #1 
As the ancient message says, fences are out to kill us. 
 
Guy #1 steps up with a briefcase. 
 

GUY #1 
And it doesn’t end there; the fences have made alliances, 
associations, with humans to do all their dirty work. 
 
GUY#2: What are you trying to say? 
 
GUY#1: Together they’ve invented new technology that will kill more 
people than ever before. 
 
Cut to scene of creepy villian carrying and sticking electric fence 
and shoving it into ground. He attaches clips to fence and there is 
CGI electricity. 
 
GUY#1: They’ve invented electric fences. 
 
ABS LOGO, THOROUGHMAS, 
“IDEA STOLEN FROM THOROUGHMAS’ YOUTUBE CHANNEL” 
 
GUY #2: Gentlemen of the board, thank you for your time. But I fear 
there is not much time left for the human race so we need to act fast. 
I urge that every country pledge 200 troops towards the termination of 
fences worldwide. Immediately. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



FINAL SCRIPT: 
 
Fences 

 
INT.     NIGHT     DARK 

Opening Shot of a tape recorder. Thomas’ ‘Fence’ Song plays and we 
hear: 
 

THOMAS 
Fences all around us, killing all around us, laughing all around us, 
they’re all around us. 
 
Then we see two (2) hands (and not one hand,) but two hands reach over 
the tape recorder and desperately try to stop the song. They pull out 
the tape and the song ends. The tape recorder is taken off screen and 
we see a broken tape being flung across the floor. 
 

TITLE: 
“A BIRD STUDIO PRESENTS” 

 
EXT.     DAY     SUNNY 

The scene opens on a suspicious looking character. Next to him, a 
farmer on a horse approaches. 
 

FARMER 
Hey, G’day Mate, how ya goin’? 
 
The Suspicious Character turns to reveal his bearded face, and moon 
shaped shades. 
 

FENCE MAN 
What do you want? 
 

FARMER 
Oh my gosh, you’re the fence man! 
 
The Farmer has a flashback to the poster he saw earlier. This is not 
shown in the film but is revealed later as the trailer progresses. 
The Farmer flashes back to the present moment and starts to hurry his 
horse away, but before he can do so; THE FENCE MAN pushes him off and 
hijacks his horse. 
 

FENCE MAN 
Giddy-Up! 
 

TITLE: 
“ORIGINAL IDEA STOLEN FROM THOROUGHMAS’ YOUTUBE CHANNEL” 

 
EXT.     DAY     SUNNY 

 



The Fence man is seen standing behind an explosion. Use CGI Explosion, 
but for production values sake; make a real fire for him to stand 
behind (out of palm fronds) and light them to make a bit of a bon fire. 
I have no idea what this shot adds to the story, but I always wanted to 
do an explosion, so ta da! 
 

TITLE: 
AND MADE INTO THE WORST MOVIE… (EVER) 

 
EXT.     DAY     PREFER CLOUDY 

The scene reopens on with a few shots of electric fences and 
telecommunication towers fading in and out. We see the ‘good guy’ (his 
name is not established so I’ll just call him Bob for the script) 
walking towards Humpty Doo Transmitting Station where they do a lot of 
radioactive stuff. Behind these scenes, we hear his voice talking: 
 

BOB 
Ladies and gentlemen, I gather us here today, because as we know: 
Fences are all around us. They’re laughing all around us. And they’re 
killing all around us. 
 

TITLE: 
“THE BEST BLOCKBUSTER OF THE YEAR” 

 
The Scene is now on Bob at a conference type of thing, with perhaps a 
dark wall as a backdrop: It will be green screened anyhow so I can put 
anything behind him as long as it’s sensible. 
 

BOB 
That’s not all. There’s a man, who is helping the fences, and has 
developed new technology known as electric fences that will kill more 
people than ever before. 
 
Now we see the FENCE MAN wire up an actual solar panel electric fence 
to a star picket and he flicks the switch to ‘ON’. He laughs his 
extremely attractive yet sinister maniac laugh. The scene flicks back 
to BOB the HERO. 
 

BOB 
Using this extremely lifelike illustration of the villain, I have put 
forward 200 troops to aid in the termination of fences and to track 
down this.. FENCE MAN. 
Thanks you for your attention. 
 

WORKER 
ARE YOU DRUNK? 
 

BOB 
Nope. (Takes a sip from his beer bottle) 
 

EXT.     DAY     WHATEVS 



We now see BOB the HERO place and set a bomb in the ground. He checks 
his walkie talkie and runs to the opposite side of the road where he 
uses a big branch as camouflage.  
Now using the GoPro, I’ll set up a shot of the car passing and use my 
main camera as a tracker from screen left to screen right as it exits. 
We see the Crazy FENCE MAN wiring up yet another fence (WHAT A CREEPO) 
and we see that the Car is in fact an undercover police car as we hear 
the sirens. The Fence man hears this and makes a run for it. He runs 
across the road (Don’t ask why but never mind; he runs across the road 
in front of the car) he misses the car but lands butt first in the 
bomb placed by Bob earlier. He tries to run away from the bomb but it 
detonates and in fades to the title: 
 

TITLES: 
“THE LEGEND OF FENCE MAN” 

 
“NEVER COMING TO CINEMAS” 

 
- 
 

~SCRIPT END~ 


